
Front Royal Limited Partnership 
May 20,2016      
 
Mr. Jeremy Camp 
Director of Planning 
Town of Front Royal, VA. 
Front Royal, Va. 22630 
 
Dear Mr. Camp, 
 
As discussed at the Planning Commission’s work session on Wednesday please find 
attached an amended Chapter 148 Special Exception Request, which was originally filed 
on October 19, 2015. In addition, we are thankful for the time and patience of so many 
members of the Commission with us on this issue. 
 
Most notably, and based on input from the Town Staff and Planning Commission, we 
have narrowed the scope of this Special Exception Request to street widths only. For 
reference and comparison, the proposed widths changes are as follows: 

 
Existing Town Chapter 148 Street Widths (on left)  

FRLP’s October 16, 2015, Submission (middle)  
FRLP’s May 20, 2016 Submission (on right) 

 
 Pavement Width 

(Existing Ch. 148) 
Pavement Width 
October 16, 2015 

Pavement Width 
May 20, 2016 

Local Streets:  
(ADT 0-2000) 

36’ 29’ 32’ 

Collector Street 
(ADT 2001+) 

40’ 36’ 36’ 

 
 
As you are well aware, this is our (and the Town’s) first “Special Exception” that has 
been filed pursuant to the Town’s new Chapter 148 land development ordinance 
permitting such exceptions. As such, I think it was a learning experience for FRLP, and 
we appreciate staff’s time and assistance throughout this process. As always, please do 
not hesitate to contact me should you have any questions or suggestions as to the format 
etc. of the Special Exception. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
David Vazzana 
202-215-0038 
dvazzana@gmail.com 
 



 
 
 
FRONT ROYAL LIMITED PARTNERSHIP (FRLP) SPECIAL EXCEPTION TO 

CHAPTER 148 FOR TOWN REZONING# RZ09-02-64 
 
PROPERTY: Parcel 5A, containing approximately 149.3 acres, as 

shown on “Plat Showing Vacation of Boundary 
Line on the Property of F&R Limited Partnership” 
and as recorded in the Land Records of Warren 
County as Instrument Number 060012763  

 
ORGINAL DATE OF SPECIAL October 16, 2015 
EXCEPTION REQUEST:    
 
REVISION DATES:  May 11, 2016 
  May 20, 2016 
 
Pursuant to section 148-211.A(2)(c) of the Town Code, FRLP requests a Special 
Exception that would allow it to use alternative street design standards instead of the 
Town’s standards in Chapter 148 (Subdivision and Land Development Ordinance).  
 
Specifically, FRLP requests a Special Exception to Town Code Section 148-820.D.6, and 
including Table 148-820.D.6, that would permit a reduction of four (4) feet for 
“Pavement Width”, “Base Course Width”, and “Sub-Base Width” for both “Local 
Streets: Up to 2,000 ADT” and “Collector Streets”, and, as follows: 
 
TABLE 
148-820.D.6. 

Pavement Width 
 

Base Course Width 
 

Sub Base Width 
 

Local Streets: 
Up to 2,000 ADT 

32’ 32’ 35’ 

Collector Streets: 36’ 36’ 39’ 
 
This Special Exception shall not alleviate the applicant of any other requirements of the 
Town Code (and as it may be amended), or of the Town Construction Guidelines 2005 
(and as it may be amended), except that it shall permit the above widths as a matter of 
right, or by right, on the Property.  
 
However, and in addition, in no event shall the road design standards permitted hereby 
fail to meet the current, or then current, applicable minimum V-DOT road design 
standards for neighborhood streets width (Secondary Street Design Guidelines (SSARS)). 
   
 


